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The Honorable Tammy Baldwin

Transport Flammable Liquids: 2013-2016,” to highlight current industry progress in
upgrading the rail tank car fleet to meet new safety requirements.> The Department will
continue to provide annual updates to Congress, as well as work with industry
stakeholders, to ensure progression and encourage acceleration of the tank car phase-out
process.

e Section 7307. Rulemaking on Oil Spill Response Plans: PHMSA, in consultation with

the Federal Railroad Administration (FRA), published a Notice of Proposed Rulemaking
- (NPRM) on July 29, 2016, titled “Hazardous Materials: Oil Spill Response Plans and

Information Sharing for High-Hazard Flammable Trains” [8§1 FR 50067]. The NPRM
proposed to expand the applicability of comprehensive oil spill response plans to
high-hazard flammable trains based on certain thresholds of petroleum oil. Currently,
PHMSA is drafting a Final Rule and Regulatory Impact Analysis, and the estimated
publication date of the final rule is Fiscal Year 2018.

o Section 7310. Hazardous Materials Rail Liability Study: PHMSA, in cooperation
with FRA and other Federal agencies, completed a study of the levels and structure of
insurance for railroads transporting hazardous materials. A draft report is currently under
review within the department. Upon approval, the report will be submitted to Congress.

Additionally, the multi-phase Comprehensive Crude Oil Research Sampling, Analysis and
Experiment Plan Study (Sandia Study)—conducted by Sandia National Laboratories and
co-sponsored by the U.S. Departments of Energy and Transportation, with contribution from
Transport Canada—responds to public concern regarding train derailments resulting in crude oil
releases and ultimately seeks to determine whether unconventional crude oil presents a
measurably higher level of hazard in transportation compared to conventional crude oil. The
Sandia Study is ongoing. Pursuant to section 7309 of the FAST Act, the Secretary of Energy, in
cooperation with the Secretary of Transportation, will submit a report to Congress containing
results and recommendations for regulations and legislation based on the findings.

The Department also provides financial and technical assistance to emergency responders for
hazardous materials planning and training to improve preparedness and address possible
crude-by-rail incidents. In 2017, PHMSA awarded $20.4 million in grants under the Hazardous
Materials Emergency Preparedness (HMEP) grant program to 63 jurisdictions (States, territories,
and Tribes) to develop, improve, and carry out emergency planning for incidents involving
hazardous materials. In 2017, the State of Wisconsin received $364,031 in HMEP funding.

- Additionally, PHMSA issued $4.7 million to non-profit organizations under three different grant
programs, including the Assistance for Local Emergency Response Training (ALERT) grant and
the new Community Safety grant.

In May 2015, PHMSA launched the Transportation Rail Incident Preparedness and Response
(TRIPR) training program, which provides an online curriculum specific to Class 3 flammable

2 See https://cms.bts.dot.gov/surveys/annual-tank-car-facility-survey/fleet-composition-rail-tank-cars-transport-
flammable-liquids.






